From: Saunders, Cathy

Sent: Thursday, August 06, 2015 2:22 PM

To: Saunders, Cathy

Subject: FW: Queen Elizabeth 11 - Our longest Reigning Monarch

From: Sandra Barker

Sent: Friday, May 22, 2015 4:34 PM

To: mayor

Subject: Queen Elizabeth 11 - Our longest Reigning Monarch

Dear Mayor Brown:

In addition to the previous email below, may I suggest that London do something permanent to mark Queen Elizabeth 11 becoming our longest reigning monarch. I feel particularly strong about this as the last council dropped the ball by doing nothing, of significance, to mark the Diamond Jubilee.

Please consider the following:

1) Dedicating a mile of Richmond St. from Oxford St. going south, as 'Her Majesty's Mile'. The area could have arches at each end of the mile and/or the street signs could have secondary signs 'Her Majesty's Mile' under the name of the existing street signs adding to the Victorian theme and the history of the city. (2 examples below)





and/or

- 2) Designate a public space with a plaque as 'Queen Elizabeth
- 11 Square' either in front of the Covent Garden Market or at the Fork of the Thames where John Graves Simcoe arrived.

and/or

3) Have the Golden Jubilee Square, in front of the Budweiser Centre, renamed with a newly dedicated plaque that says something like, "This square has been re-dedicated the Golden & Diamond Jubilee Square, of her Majesty, Queen Elizabeth 11, in celebration of becoming our longest reigning monarch."

Be sure to invite the MPs, MPPs, RCMP, Cadets, Armed Service Personnel, Provincial and City Police officers, Members of the Monarchist League, the United Empire Loyalists and members of the public to the commemoration services. The service could include the Cadet Pipe & Drums. I would be willing to recite a short 4 verses dedicated to our Queen.

Regards, Sandra

From: Sandra Barker

Sent: Monday, May 18, 2015 4:59 PM

To: mayor

Subject: Queen Elizabeth 11

Your Worship:

As the Monarchist League of Canada's request to all municipalities, has made you aware, Queen Elizabeth 11 will become the longest reigning monarch as of September 9, 2015.

I trust that the City of London will be joining the rest of Canada and the Commonwealth in commemorating this momentous event by celebrating this milestone to honour her Majesty, Elizabeth 11, Queen of Canada.

As this is a once in a lifetime opportunity, let's show our gratitude to Her Majesty for her devoted and exemplary service on this historical day.

It would be outstanding, if the celebrations could include a Proclamation, the Oath of Allegiance, the Royal Anthem and a message sent to the Queen, by you, on behalf of the City of London.

Please inform me as to what will be transpiring to mark this special day, so that, if possible, I may attend the festivities.

Kind regards,

Sandra Barker